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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Happy June to our Hernando Beach Community and Association 
(HBPOA).  June is here, and June 1st marks the beginning of Hurricane 
season.  A quote by Robert Breault, “…Name the season’s first hurricane 
Zelda and fool Mother Nature into calling it a year”.   The idea is that all 
the names will have been exhausted at that point, since they appear in 
alphabetical order.   

You are cordially invited to a special time during our June Membership 
Meeting on June 5th, 2025.  Social hour starts at 6:30 Pm and the mem-
bership meeting begins at 7:00 Pm.  This meeting will be the last meeting 
before we take our summer break for the months of July and August.  
Can you say family vacations? Short of any unforeseen events, we will 
meet again on September 4th at our regular time.  Our June guest speak-
er will be a representative of an organization that partners with animal 
shelters, state wide.  For a minimal donation they will assure pet owners 
that they will care for and will place your pet with a loving family in the ab-
sence of the owners ability to carry on.  Come on out and learn how this 
program works.  The request was made by a participating pet owner and 
as such your association attempts to serve our membership.  Keep the 
suggestions coming.   

Last month we welcomed Mr James Terry, Chief of Hernando County 
Code Enforcement and Mr Frank McCabe, District 2 Code Enforcement 
Officer.  Of note their focus for our community will be to enforce the 
screening and opacity requirements for properties where storage of vehi-
cles, boats and equipment is authorized.  Code Enforcement will also be 
identifying properties where vehicles, boats and equipment are illegally 
stored.    

Mr James Terry is not new to Hernando County.  He previously served as 

(Continued on page 3) 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 

Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   
July 10th for publication in our  

August Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Black & White: 
1/4 page - $200 

1/2 page - $350 - best buy 
full size - $675 

 

Yearly advertising prices:   
Color: 

1/4 page - $375 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 

Interested in advertising with the  
Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  

Hernando Beach Residents  
please e-mail or call: 

 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

the third in command of the Hernando County 
Sheriff’s Department, the Director of Animal 
Services for Hernando County, and now as the 
Chief of Code Enforcement.  Code Enforce-
ment is a Quasi Judicial process that involves 
warnings, fines and ultimately a Special Master 
Hearing.  A Special Master is usually a retired 
Judge who has delegated Administrative Au-
thority.     

Success is achieved when neighbors can meet 
to socialize and exchange ideas to make Her-
nando Beach the best place in Hernando 
County to live.  

Lots happening in Hernando County Govern-
ment these days.  June starts the beginning of 
the formal process to create a county budget 
for 2026.  The budget year starts on October 
1st, 2026.   Unlike the Federal Government, 
Counties must create and approve a balanced 
budget.  This however could involved borrow-
ing money in the form of municipal bonds.  
Principal sources of income are property taxes, 
fees, and bonds.  The General Fund is the pi-
mary  account to pay county expenses along 
with what is referred to as Enterprise Funds 
such as the Utility Department.  Services like 
water and sewer are collected through fees, 
and in theory the account is supposed to be 
self sustaining.  

Congratulations to all the new 2025 graduates!  
Did you know your association provides college 
scholarships to Hernando Beach residents.  
This year we are funding a student to the tune 
of $2,000.00 towards their educational expens-
es. We also use your dues to pay for the utility 
expenses for the triangle and Hernando Beach 
gateway locations.  Our Crime Watch group al-
so is the recipient of a donation taken from your 
generous membership dues.   

The mission of the HBPOA is to improve the 
quality of life in our community and to inform 
our membership of the in’s and out’s of what is 
happening in our community.  We are not a po-
litical organization.  Meet your neighbors and 
join us on June 5th at 6:30 Pm. 

(Continued from page 1) 

HBPOA MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
MINUTES– 5/1/2025 

 

1. Meeting called to order at – 7 pm (Tom 

Crowley presiding) 

2. Pledge of allegiance 

3. March Meeting Minutes approved 

4. Agenda approved 

5. Guest speaker for April – James Terry 

(Hernando County Code Enforcement) 

6. HB Business speaker for April – Chris Shaw 

(West Coast Stich Works) 

7. Association Business 

Hospitality Committee repot – Luau was a 

success (approximately 80 attendees) 

Membership Committee report – 160 house-

hold memberships, 40 new household mem-

berships 

Scholarship Committee report – One 2K 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
2025 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & RENEWAL FORM 

 

HBPOA meetings are held the 1st Thursday of every month.   
Meetings are held at the HBYC -  4163 Shoal Line Blvd, the doors open at 6:30pm and meetings start at 7pm. 

 

Dues are $35.00 annually and include the Beachcomber Newsletter mailed to you.   
Annual dues are due by January 1st every year and are NOT prorated. 

Members who join in November or December are considered paid up as members for the following year. 
 

New Member                 Renewal from 2024                              Prefer to receive the Beachcomber by email 
 

1) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

2) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

I would like to help with __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mailing Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hernando Beach Property Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 
Eligible members are the property owner(s) listed on the property deed, as owner(s) of record on file with the Hernando County  
Property Appraiser's office, as owners named on the purchase agreement if the deed has not yet been recorded, individuals named in trust agreements that have present 
legal ownership of that property and the spouses of such property owners whether or not listed on property deeds and records. (Section 3.3 of the HBPOA Bylaws) 
 

I grant permission and consent to the Hernando Beach Property Owners Association for the non-profit use of any photograph(s) taken by the HBPOA, or submitted by me 
for presentation to the HBPOA, under any legal condition, including but not limited to publicity, copyright purposes, illustration, advertising, and web content.  
 

If paying online please complete the online application with method of payment through our website at www.hernandobeachpoa.com. 
 

Make Check payable to HBPOA and mail with application/renewal to: 
HBPOA, PO Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

2025 Committee Chairperson 

 
Governmental Affairs Committee -  
Landscaping Committee - Bill Roberts 
Membership Committee - Stacy Finsterbusch 
Hospitality Committee - Patty Roberts 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown 
Bylaw Committee - Barry Holland 

2025 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Mike Fulford 
Vice President:  Tom Crowley 
Secretary:  Denis Polyn  
Treasurer:  Jen Brown  
Director:  Bobbi Caccamisi  
Director:  Jim Fournier  
Director:  Jerald Markuson  
Director:  Dave Skinner  
Director:  Sheryl Coggins  
Parliamentarian:  Denis Polyn  
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CERT (352)754-4083 

Code Enforcement (352)754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Brian Hawkins 

(352)754-4146 

HB Crime Watch (352)754-6830  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) (352)515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club (352)596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift Keys 
John Hutchison 

jwhutch1962@
outlook.com  

Parks & Recreation (352)754-4027 

Aquatic Services & Waterways  (352)754-4742 

Public Works (352)754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) (352)754-6830 

Utilities Dept. (352)754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 (352)596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 
scholarship will be awarded 

Landscape Committee report- finalizing 

transfer of Triangle and Dolphin Entrance prop-

erties to County, cleanup on May 17 (8 am) for 

Dolphin Entrance property 

GAC Committee report - Golf Cart guidance 

document available 

8. New Business 

Face Book & Web Page – new Board email 

system to be implemented 

Crime Watch Donation - $250 donation 

awarded at meeting 

Membership polled concerning possibility of 

non-members receiving copy of Beachcomber 

and member emails – no opposition  

9. Next Board meeting – June 2 

10. Next membership meeting – June 5 

11. Meeting adjourned – 8:20 pm 

Minutes provided by Denis Polyn 

(Continued from page 3) 

mailto:jwhutch1962@outlook.com
mailto:jwhutch1962@outlook.com
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HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
 
By:  Judith Hughes 
 
Hello Hernando Beach, 
 
We are approaching our last meeting of HBPOA 
until September. They say time flies and it cer-
tainly has for this writer. Not to belabor the woes 
of Helene and Milton, but this writer has been 
displaced as have many of you. We have been 
modifying our living experience to accommodate 
perhaps a new residence, camping out in our 
own homes or perhaps living with friends or rela-
tives, and living without our usual possessions. 
Tradesmen are very busy so their schedules are 
backed up and we wait with some impatience. 
This writer says, have some grace. Surely the 
folks working on our homes want to get us in as 
soon as possible. They too must wait for sup-
plies, doors, insulation and those beautiful cabi-
nets we have ordered. Perhaps the delays give 
us an opportunity to volunteer our services to 
those less fortunate than ourselves. Life is all 
perspective. 
 

Our May meeting included West Florida Stitch-
works as our business highlight. We are so lucky 
to have an upholstering company right on Shoal 
Line Boulevard. We want to express appreciation 
to everyone who supplies the goodies for our 
meetings. We have some great volunteers in our 
community. We have over 150 members in 
HBPOA, some of whom are not permanent resi-
dents. It is always nice to see some new faces 
each month and, of course, our regulars.. Now 
that summer is upon us, many of our members 
will be trekking to cooler weather. We wish you 
all a great summer and hope you will return with 
some great stories. 
 
June Notes: 
 
June 1st - We all recognize this day - No expla-
nation needed June 19th - Juneteenth - National 
Independence Day 
 
June 1-30 - National Alzheimer's Awareness 
Month 
 
Until September - Have a wonderful summer ! 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 
• New high & dry building, spots available 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS  

Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (888)404-3922 

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 

HBPOA PHOTO CONTEST &  
2026 CALENDAR 

 
Photo Contest: 
HBPOA will host its annual Hernando Beach 
photo contest at our September 4th Membership 
Meeting.  Please send your JPG or PNG high 
quality photos to HBPOABeachcomb-
er@gmail.com with the subject “PHOTO CON-
TEST”.  The theme is “Hernando Beach Life”.  
The deadline to be included is August 15th and 
is open to HBPOA members only. 
 
2026 Calendar: 
HBPOA will once again produce the “Hernando 
Beach Life” calendar.  We are looking for your 
best HB life photos from 2024 & 2025.  Please 
send your JPG or PNG high quality photos to 
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com with the sub-
ject “2026 CALENDAR”.  The deadline to be in-
cluded is July 15th. 
 
The boundaries for both are Osowaw Blvd to 
Jenkins Creek and includes the Preserve & the 
Gulf.  To be included in both please use the sub-
ject “CALENDAR & PHOTO CONTEST”. 
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HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH INC.                               

 
Assisting the Hernando County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment by being additional “EYES AND EARS” of 
the Hernando Beach Community. We patrol all of 
Hernando Beach, (North, Central and South) on 
the look out for any suspicious activities and/or 
people, which will be reported to the Hernando 
County Sheriff's immediately. 
 
We meet every month on the third Thursday for 1 
hour, at 6:00 P.M. at the VFW, to discuss the pri-
or month activities and any new business.  At 
each meeting a deputy of the Sheriff’s Depart-

ment provides a report of what has happened in 
the Hernando Beach area and provides insight 
into what we can do as members of the HBCW. 
We are all volunteers and are looking for new 
members. Anyone interested in joining HBCW 
would be welcomed.  
 

HBPOA donates $250.00 to Hernando Beach 
Crime Watch. 
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NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 
SKIP & MISSY HENK 

 
By:  Judith Hughes 
 
Beachcomber New Member Highlights - June 2025 
 
We are including two new members for June since we 
will be going on summer recess after our June Meet-
ing. 
 
Name: Skip & Missy Henk 
 
Skip and Missy live in Hernando Beach South. They 
hail from Land ’O Lakes, Florida by way of Detroit, 
Michigan and Mobile Alabama. Fulfilling a dream of 
living on the water led Skip and Missy to Hernando 
Beach. Of course, a boat is a must and that dream 
was fulfilled also. 
 
Skip is a retired president of Explorer International, a 
non profit organization while Missy spent her career 
teaching third to fifth grade special needs students. 
Skip and Missy have 8 children, 10 grand kids and 
are active in their church. Enjoying the outdoors is a 
passion. Along with their children, they have a mini 
goldendoodle, full size double doodle and a cockatiel. 

(Continued on page 15) 
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Meet the Locals - Roof, Roofing, Real Estate, Remodeling OH MY! 
 Our team at Coldwell Banker Weaver Group Realty has come across many great local businesses in the 
Hernando County area that have helped us out in many ways, so we would love to introduce you to 
them as well! As we meet with customers, we are hearing numerous stories of price gouging, unquali-
fied/unlicensed companies and permitting challenges.  

To start us off, let us introduce ourselves and how we came to be. Our owners are Tom and 
Tammy Dishman, who started this Hernando Beach real estate journey, fell in love with the area and 
wanted to settle here after their two children left home. They have flipped properties in the past in Ohio 
and Florida. Throughout this new adventure they have found a great, reliable group to help them along 
the way. This sample of quality tradesmen have helped our area after the hurricane damaged our com-
munity.  

Burris Remodeling, is owned by Velvet & Troy Burris. Many Hernando Beach citizens know them 
by word of mouth since they are residents themselves. As a full-service remodeling firm, Burris Remod-
eling can handle the large and small remodeling needs of our community. Troy operates the day-to-day 
business, which gives him the opportunity to share his wicked sense of humor. He cares about the Her-
nando Beach community and is helping get our community back on its feet. He has experienced all dif-
ferent situations since he has owned the business for more than 10 years and has seen how the com-
munity has changed since the recent hurricanes. Troy’s team of experienced craftsmen care about their 
customers and are driven to help their neighbors as they work through the process of bringing the 
neighborhood back to normality from the storms. Troy states, “Since the storm, we have worked ex-
tremely hard to meet the needs and wants of our homeowners, while ensuring to meet or exceed the 
permitting process.”    

In need of a roof? Tyler Varn, the co-owner of Tripeak Roofing loves Hernando Beach as a regu-
lar resident of our community.  His company is built on the premise of communication and certification. 
To further elaborate, Tripeak is built on the foundation of communicating with people along the way 
when roofing their home, so everyone is well-informed. He explained that communication is extremely 
crucial, and they do their absolute best to help people understand the step-by-step process, especially 
in these difficult times after the storms. His second premise is certification. A main differentiator be-
tween Tripeak and some others in the industry is their teams’ members receive manufacturer certifica-
tion for installation and product.  The company also enjoys supporting our community through their 
support of local sports teams throughout Hernando County.   

    Lastly is Jason Roof, owner of Amped Electric. As a local that has created a talented group of 
electricians who are licensed to resolve their clients’ electrical challenges. His focus is on the comforta-
bility and honesty towards his customer. “Going to people’s homes is personal and having a trustworthy 
team is what matters to them the most”, stated Jason. Jason moved here as a teenager and has raised 
his family here. He is excitingly breaking ground on his new office building in June with his team mem-
bers to help him meet the community’s demand!  

As you look for quality tradesmen, we suggest the following steps: Get local references from 
your neighbors, check online reviews, ensure they are following permit processes and ask for their busi-
ness licenses. Give us a call so we can help you as you search for quality service providers! 
 

3436 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach 
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

(419) 651-2084 
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With over a decade of experience in stucco repair and installation, 
S & G Stucco and Stone LLC is the perfect choice for all of your 
stucco projects. 
 

We specialize in Stucco, Stone, Poly-Foam, Painting, Repairs and 
Installation. 
 

Whether you are a homeowner looking to repair exterior residen-
tial damage, a  property owner looking to update the exterior fa-
cade of your home, or a new home builder looking for a stucco 
specialist for new builds, we’ve got you covered.  
 

Unlike general contractors who work on all projects, we specialize 
only in stucco. That means when you hire us, you hire a contractor 
that knows everything about stucco.   
 

We are Licensed and Insured.  You can put your trust in us as we 
will always guarantee our workmanship for a full year from the 
date of completion of your project whether big or small.   

 

So you already know that Skip and Missy are loving 
life in Hernando Beach South. Introduce yourself to 
them at our next HBPOA meeting. 
 
Skip and Missy, we welcome you and hope you enjoy 
our monthly gatherings. 
 
 

NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 
CHRIS SHAW 

 
By:  Judith Hughes 
 
Beachcomber New Member Highlights - June 2025 
Member #2 
 
Name: Chris Shaw 
 
We welcomed Chris to HBPOA as our Business 
speaker in May. Chris owns West Florida Stitchworx 
and can be found at our newly remodeled Hernando 
Beach Motel location. Chris does custom upholstery. 
 
Chris moved from Louisville, KY seven years ago. He 
has two daughters who still reside in Louisville. He 
discovered Hernando Beach and the Adventure 

(Continued from page 12) 

(Continued on page 17) 
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 Licensed~Bonded~Insured 
Lic#CFC1426699  

50+ Years Experience 
Drain Cleaning Available 
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 
ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 
 

JUNE 5, 2025 
7:00PM 

 
 

HB YACHT CLUB4  

4163 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 

Coast area from a friend and decided to explore our 
area. We welcome him as a new member of HBPOA. 
 
Chris loves his work and also considers it his hobby. 
Chris has over 20 years experience in all phases of 
the upholstery business. Custom leather work is also 
his specialty. It is said if you love the work they do 
you will never work a day in your life. This statement 
provides Chris time for motorcycling and live music. 
Stop by and say hello to his new location. 
 
 

WHY RECYCLE ALUMINUM 
 
By:  Carol Crane 
 
My father was a really smart mechanical engineer. He 
told me long ago, that recycling aluminum is the best 
product to recycle because it saves money and ener-
gy. Here is some information explaining the ad-
vantages of it, from www.aluminum.org/recycling :  
 
“Aluminum is one of the most recycled—and recycla-
ble—materials in use today. A recycled aluminum 
beverage can, car door or window frame is often recy-
cled directly back into itself. And this process can 
happen virtually infinitely.  
High value and infinitely recyclable aluminum is a ma-
terial tailor-made for a more circular and sustainable 
economy. 

• Recycling is a critical part of the modern alumi-
num business. Making recycled aluminum only 
takes around 5% of the energy needed to make 
new aluminum — reducing carbon emissions and 
saving money for businesses and end consumers. 

• As a result, around 75% of all aluminum ever 
produced is still in use today, as shown by 

comprehensive industry data. 

• In many industrial markets 
like automotive and building, recycling rates for 
aluminum exceed 90%.  

• Industry recycling efforts in the U.S. save 
more than 90 million barrels of oil equivalent 
each year. 

 
The U.S. collects more than twice the amount of alu-
minum today for recycling than it did in the 1980s. 
And while recycling rates in most industrial markets 
exceed 90%, we can do more — particularly when it 
comes to aluminum beverage cans.  
 
While aluminum cans are recycled at far higher 
rates than glass or plastic, these rates have fallen 
below 50% in recent years. That means more than 
$800 million worth of aluminum ends up in a land-
fill — a tremendous loss to the economy and the 
environment. Learn more about how the Aluminum 
Association is leading the way to increase aluminum 
recycling nationwide. 
 
Aluminum production in the U.S. is increasingly a sto-
ry of scrap recovery and recycling. While primary alu-
minum production remains a vital part of the Ameri-
can aluminum supply chain, more than 80% of U.S. 
production today is in making recycled (or secondary) 
aluminum. This compares to 20% to 30% recycled 
production in the 1980s. All told, the U.S. produces 
more recycled aluminum than any single country oth-
er than China. 
 
Increasing aluminum recycling translates to less ener-
gy used and a lower carbon impact. In the aluminum 
beverage can market, for example, each percentage 

(Continued on page 20) 

http://www.aluminum.org/recycling
https://international-aluminium.org/landing/as-well-as-aluminium-recycling-saving-95-of-the-energy-needed-for-primary-aluminium-production-the-recycling-process-saves-a-similar-percentage-in-greenhouse-gas-emissions/
https://international-aluminium.org/landing/75-of-all-aluminium-ever-produced-is-still-in-use-today/
https://alucycle.international-aluminium.org/
https://drivealuminum.org/resources-post/automotive-aluminum-recycling-at-end-of-life-a-grave-to-gate-analysis/
https://international-aluminium.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/04/Aluminium-Recyclability-Recycling-TSC-2.pdf
https://www.aluminum.org/policy-agenda/policy-agenda/recycling
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June 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 

Land Use Meeting 

4 5 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting  

6 7 

Front Porch  

Art Walk  

10am - 2pm 

8 9 

P & Z Hearing 

10 

BOCC Meeting 

11 

 

12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 

HB Crime Watch  

Meeting 

20 21 

22 23 24 

BOCC Meeting 

25 26 27 28 

Swap Meet 

29 30      
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WWW.TWEETYSPAINTING.COM 
Subsidiary of Treider Industries Inc. 

 

 

 

Licensed & Insured  •  35 Years Experience in West Central Florida 

www.GeminiCabinetry.com 

increase in the end-of-life recycling rate reduces 
the carbon intensity of aluminum beverage can pro-
duction by 1.02 kg CO2 equivalent per 1,000 cans. 
Increased recovery and recycling of aluminum is es-
sential to continued industrywide decarbonization. 
 
A United Nations report notes: 

• Metals are different from other materials in that 
they are inherently recyclable. This means that, in 
theory, they can be used over and over again, 
minimizing the need to mine and process virgin 
materials and thus saving substantial amount of 
energy and water while minimizing environmental 

degradation in the process. 
 
https://www.aluminum.org/Recycling  
 
SO, PLEASE RECYCLE ALUMINUM PRODUCTS!!  
 

 
PRESCRIPTION DRUG DROP BOXES  

 
Sheriff Al Nienhuis is pleased to announce the instal-
lation of a permanent drug drop-off boxs located at 
these three locations: 

(Continued from page 17) 

(Continued on page 21) 

https://www.aluminum.org/sites/default/files/2021-11/2021_CanLCA_Summary.pdf
https://www.aluminum.org/sites/default/files/2021-11/2021_CanLCA_Summary.pdf
https://wedocs.unep.org/handle/20.500.11822/8702;jsessionid=D9EBF4E7C1688EB27D613BCCF457BA96
https://www.aluminum.org/Recycling
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• Main office located at 18900 Cortez Boulevard, 
Brooksville (Regular Business Hours) 

• District 2 office located at 7499 Forest Oaks Blvd, 
Spring Hill (Regular Business Hours) 

• Hernando County Detention Center located at 
16425 Spring Hill Drive, Spring Hill (24 Hours) 

 
Citizens are now able to properly dispose of unwant-
ed, unused, and/or expired prescription and over the 
counter medications as well as veterinarian prescrip-
tions. 
 
The drop-off box is available in the main lobby of the 
Sheriff’s Office during normal business hours. There 
is no cost to drop off unwanted/unused medications. 
Sheriff Al Nienhuis said, “While attending community 
events, I am often asked when the next drug disposal 
event will occur. Because of this constant need, I felt 
it important to provide our citizens with a year round 
location where they can dispose of unwanted medica-
tions, especially those that might be tempting to a 
drug abuser. I hope that every citizen makes an effort 
to partner with us by turning in their unneeded, poten-
tially addictive and/or dangerous drugs in an effort to 
take them out of their houses and off the streets.” 
 
The new permanent drug drop-off box will provide an-

(Continued on page 22) 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, June 2025 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W - www.USHarbors.com 

other option for Hernando County residents to safely 
dispose of unwanted/unused medications. It will pro-
vide an increased awareness of prescription drug 
abuse and help keep potentially dangerous drugs out 
of the wrong hands. 
 
The following items cannot be disposed of in the drop
-off box and can be disposed of at the locations listed 
below: 
 

• Needles, Sharps, and/or Syringes – Please take 
to the landfill at 14450 Landfill Road in Brooksville 

only. 

• Any Liquids – Please take to the landfill at 14450 
Landfill Road in Brooksville only. 

 

• Inhalers - Please take to the landfill at 14450 
Landfill Road in Brooksville only. 

 
Please keep in mind that the drop off box located in-
side the lobby at the Sheriff’s Office is small. If you 
have a very large quantity of unwanted medications, it 
may be best to go directly to a landfill near you, as we 
are unable to handle more than a few bottle at a time. 
 
 

(Continued from page 21) 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before May 30, 2025. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

$15 Haircuts ● $30 Shampoo, Cut & Blow Dry  
$65 Color & Cut (long hair extra) ● $55 Perms ● 30yrs Experience 


